
                       

 

 

 

5 September 2017 

 

Sydney Stock Exchange Limited 

Level 41, 259 George Street 

Sydney NSW 2000 

Attention: Anita Zhao 

By email: anita.zhao@ssx.com.au 

 

Dear Anita, 

Australia Samly Holdings Group Limited | Response to SSX Query Letter dated 4 September 

2017 

We refer to your letter to Australia Samly Holdings Group Limited (Company) dated 4 

September (Letter).  We understand that Sydney Stock Exchange Limited (SSX) has concerns 

regarding the repatriation of money/conversion of Chinese RMB into foreign currencies. 

 

Please find our responses to the questions listed in the Letter below: 

 

1. Whether the listee has any difficulties with repatriating money or converting Chinese 

RMB into foreign currencies? 

No, the company has no difficulties with repatriating money or converting Chinese 

RMB into foreign currencies. 

 

2. Whether the listee is aware of any changes to laws in China that prohibit the 

repatriation of money/conversion of Chinese RMB into foreign currencies? 

No, the company is not aware of any changes to laws in China that prohibit the 

repatriation of money.  

 

If you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

Jiajun Li 

Company Secretary 

On behalf of Australia Samly Holdings Group Limited 
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4th September 

 

Ms Jiajun Li 

Company Secretary 

Australia Samly Holdings Group Limited 

SYDNEY NSW  2000 

       By Email: lijiajunmsn@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Dear Ms Jiajun Li 

 

 

Australia Samly Holdings Group Limited (the “listee”): SSX query for all companies with a 

material interest in China 

 

 

 

SSX has noted certain public reports relating to difficulties experienced by some Australian companies 

with a material interest in China to repatriate money to Australia. Therefore, SSX requires all SSX listees 

with a material interest in China to advise the following questions:  

 

1. Whether the listee has any difficulties with repatriating money or converting Chinese RMB into 

foreign currencies? 

2. Whether the listee is aware of any changes to laws in China that prohibit the repatriation of 

money/conversion of Chinese RMB into foreign currencies? 

  

Please note that SSX reserves its right under the listing rule 13.8 to release this letter and the listee’s 

response to the market.  Accordingly, the listee should address each question separately and be in a 

format suitable for release to the market. 

 

If the information requested by this Letter is information required to be disclosed to SSX under the listing 

rule 11.1 your obligation is to disclose the information immediately. Unless the information in your response 

is required immediately under the listing rule 11.1, a response is requested as soon as possible and, in 

any event, not later than 5:00pm tomorrow, being Tuesday, 5th September 2017.  

 

Your response to this Letter should be sent to by email on anita.zhao@ssx.sydney.  It should not be sent 

to the SSX Announcements Office. 
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If you have any queries regarding anything contained within this letter, please do not hesitate to contact 

me. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Anita Zhao 

General Manager – Market Supervision 

 

 


